[image: image1.png]k é



December 30th, 2024
Dear Adams Run Homeowners,

We will be holding our annual homeowners meeting on Monday January 13th, 2025.  The meeting will be held at the Five Forks public library at 6:30pm in one of the two large conference rooms (TBD by library staff on arrival).  The annual meeting is typically held in December each year to review the budget and vote on the board for the upcoming year, but additional time was needed to finalize the budget. 

Attached to this letter is the proposed budget for 2025.  The budget is broken into three separate sections: 1) Income 2) Expenses 3) Proposed Capital projects.  The income is the expected income from dues this year.  The expenses are the required expenses we carry each year to maintain our landscaping, pool, etc.  The proposed capital projects are to be completed this year and are based on received estimates.    


Key things to note about this year’s budget:

· The service contract for the pool has increased significantly due to our contractor’s requirement to have the pool serviced 5 days a week.  We did seek estimates from other companies for pool services, but all the other quotes were similar or more expensive than our current contract.  We determined it best to continue with Clarity Pools.  This will be reviewed at our annual meeting.  
· The liability insurance policy premium went up significantly.  We will be shopping this service to see if we can receive a better rate.  

· All utilities and other services have increased modestly due to inflation.  
As a result of the cost increases, the neighborhood now has a limited ability to fund future capital projects.  While there are capital projects worth considering (i.e. repairing/upgrading street signs, upgrading street lighting, etc.) the board is not recommending their completion due to insufficient funds.  Our neighborhood needs to begin considerations of a possible dues increase to keep up with inflation and allow for capital projects.  This will be discussed further at our annual meeting.  

Please note the capital project for the pool will be completed independent of the 2025 budget as the project is funded separately by the agreed-on assessment.  

We are seeking new board members to fill two committee chairs for 2025.  We need volunteers to chair the Architectural Control Committee (ACC) and the Communications Committee.  Thank you to Beth Brown and Jennifer & Brian Curtis for your service on these committees.  Both committees have improved significantly over the years, and we look forward to having someone volunteer to help keep them running smoothly.  If you are interested in volunteering, please contact the board at hoa@adamsrun.org.

During our annual meeting we will be approving the 2025 budget attached and we will then vote on the board, who will be responsible for executing the budget.  The candidates are listed below, and all nominees are running unopposed.  
· Candice Novotny – Treasurer

· Patrick Haarsgaard – Secretary 

· Volunteer Needed – Arch. Control Committee

· Volunteer Needed – Communications Committee

· Walter Hahne – Grounds Committee

· Joey Henslee – Pool Committee

· Cody Nathan – Social Committee


If you are interested in serving on one of these committees, please contact hoa@adamsrun.org.   We would love to have your help.  

We hope to see neighbors come out.  Community involvement is critical to ensure we are helping meet our neighborhood’s needs.  Look forward to seeing you there.  Please send any questions to hoa@adamsrun.org.

Thank you,
Joey Henslee

Adams Run HOA President 

202 Spring Lake Loop
